## Moore, Tania

From:

Robert Daniel <br/>
<br/>
bdaniel5@verizon.net>

Sent:

Monday, May 17, 2021 9:34 AM

To:

supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org

Subject:

Fiber Optics - VOTE NO.

Dear Council members,

I learned about the council voting on fibre optic communications between city hall and several downtown buildings including the police sub - station.

At a time when the railing at our beach near the cliffs and dog beach is failing from rust and corrosion, spending more than \$600K is the height of irresponsibly. The city has other, much more important needs than this fibre optic project!

We have graffiti issues, sand on the bike path. The restaurant space at the end of the pier isn't generating revenue for the city.

Don't spend our tax money on this "nice to have" project!!

Consider that you can get commercial/business high speed internet and encrypt it for less than \$250/month.

I ask that the city council vote NO on this un needed cable and direct staff to find a way to avoid this expense.

Best Regards, **Bob Daniel** Huntington Beach, Ca

SUPPLEMENTAL

Meeting Date: 5/17/2021

Agenda Item No.: 15 (21-372)